
Attn: Washington’s THDs and Delegates 
 
From: Williams, Lois (DSHS/DBHR) [mailto:willile@dshs.wa.gov]  
Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2013 12:03 PM 
Subject: CMS letter on Mental Health Purchasing 
 
Sent on behalf of Chris Imhoff -  
 
Dear Behavioral Health Stakeholders, Contractors, and Community 
Partners: 
 
On July 5th, the federal Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) 
informed the Health Care Authority (HCA) and the Department of Social 
and Health Services (DSHS) that the state’s method of contracting with 
counties for mental health services appears to violate federal procurement 
laws. Please see the attached CMS letter as well as a cover letter from 
MaryAnne Lindeblad, the State Medicaid Director, and Jane Beyer, the 
DSHS Assistant Secretary for Behavioral Health and Service Integration 
(attached). We have requested legal analysis of the letter and will work in 
the coming weeks to explore issues and options.  
 
 
Chris Imhoff, LICSW 
Director, Division of Behavioral Health and Recovery 
P.O. Box 45330 
Lacey,WA 98504-5330 
Website:  www.dshs.wa.gov/dasa 
Email:  Chris.Imhoff@dshs.wa.gov 
Phone:  360-725-3770 
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